
September 2021

Parish Council Meetings –

The next Parish Council meeting will be

held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 7th October

in the Annexe of Coverdale Memorial

Hall, Carlton. All are welcome to attend.

www.parish-council.com/carltontown

If you would like to include an item in the December Newsletter, please contact Marina Briggs, the Parish Clerk, as above.

Parish Council:

Howard Thomas, Chairman

Littleside ( 640689)

Peter Dinsdale, Vice Chairman

Town Foot ( 640480)

Raymond Brown 

Park View  ( 640409)

David Suttill 

Lane House ( 640380))

Dawn Suttill  

Haydn Carr ( 640276)

Marina Briggs, Parish Clerk

Quaker’s Garth ( 640058)

Email: carltontownpc@yahoo.com

Members of the Water Committee:

Howard Thomas, Littleside  ( 640689)

Peter Hill, Haydn Carr  ( 640276)

Jenny Walker, Converted Garage ( 640676)

Simon Carroll, Seaton House ( 640311)

Raymond Brown, Park View  ( 640409)

Memorial Hall Bookings

Bookings for the Memorial Hall and Annexe

can be made through Rachel Smith from

Melmerby on 640275 or email

rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com

The annexe is ideal for small parties and

meetings and can be hired for £6/hr. The

main hall can be hired for larger events at

£8/hr or both rooms at £14/hr.

Coverdale Memorial Hall Clubs

Table Tennis – Monday Evenings,7pm. Contact John Herbert on 640620

Carpet Bowls – Tuesday Evenings 7.30pm. Contact Nigel Briggs on 640058

Arts & Craft – Wednesday Mornings. Contact Lyn Bayley on 640206

Yoga – Wednesdays 1.30pm-3pm. Contact Kathy Chilton on 623707

*********DATES FOR YOUR DIARY***********

Harvest Service followed by supper – St Botolph’s, Horsehouse –

Friday 17th September, 6.30pm

Community Lunch – Memorial Hall - Monday 20th September 2021, 

12.15, with lunch served at 12.30. Lasagne & pud for £4.00.  Booking 

essential. Please call Sara on 640550 or Julie on 640271.

Carlton Methodist Chapel Harvest Service – Sunday 26th September 

2021, 10.30am

Auction of Produce, Carlton Methodist Chapel – Monday 27th

September 2021, 7pm

WI Domino Drive – Memorial Hall – Friday 15th October, 7.30pm.

*******SAVE THE DATE – More details to follow********

Muker Silver Band at the Memorial Hall – Sunday 5th December 2021

Pantomime at the Memorial Hall – Wednesday 29th December 2021

Fireworks

With Bonfire night approaching, 

the council has been asked to 

remind residents that fireworks are not 

permitted after 11pm at night and before 

7am in the morning under the Fireworks 

Act of 2003. Many thanks for your help 

and consideration in this matter.

New Councillor

David Suttill was co-opted as a member of Carlton Town Parish 

Council at the meeting held in July to replace Margaret Simpson 

who has stepped down.  The Council would like to thank Margaret 

for all her hard work over the years and welcome David to the team.

Coverham Churchyard

The council would like to thank Damien Heneghan

who has single-handedly looked after Coverham 

Churchyard for over 10 years.  His hard work in keeping it looking

beautiful is very much appreciated.  

Thanks also to Andy Morson who has taken over the area at the 

bottom of the village and to all the other grass cutting volunteers 

who help to keep the village looking tidy.

Leyburn Library Needs You!!

Leyburn Community Library is looking for more Volunteers to 

work in the library.

Can you spare a few hours a month please?

More information from Jenny on 01969 640676, or ring 

Leyburn Library on 01609 535971 and leave your contact 

details.

mailto:rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com

